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The Stonington Board of Selectmen held a regular meefing on this date at the Stonington Police
Department at 7:00 p.m. Present were First Selectman George Crouse, Selectman Rob Simmons and
Selectman Michael Spellman. Also present were members of the public.

October 28, 2015

(1) Call to Order
Mr. Crouse called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

(2) Comments from the Public
None

3) Approval of the Minutes

“@ Intervnews
The Selectmen interviewed James L
Scenic Rivers Committee.

(5) Correspondence

gyvene‘ [
; ffrnn ﬁ{a,y expressing her interest in serving
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A motion was e“""by Mz, Simmons and seconded by Mr, Spellman to accept and forward :
the request of the Economic Development Commission to the Planning and Zoning i
Commission regarding allowed uses in M1 Zoning Districts with the M1 Zoning Strategies !
attached dated October 16, 2012. Discussion: Mr, Crouse stated that this is only a
recommendation and the Planning and Zoning Commission has full authority to act on it and
this is a memo to them that we support this. Mr. Simmons stated that yesterday we received
the bad news about the Monsanto site and we have other sites in the State of Connecticut that
are zoned M1 particularly in Pawcatuck where we have the Yardney site and the so-cailed
Mechanic Street site. Mr, Siminons stated that by taking this action it suggesis to any
potential buyer or any potential business that might want to occupy some of these sites that at




the very least that we on the Board of Selectmen are eager to have our Planning and Zoning
Commission look at alternative as a way of encouraging future acquisitions and future
investments. Mr. Crouse stated that he didn’t want the Board jumping over the process that
the planning and zinging commission uses. He stated that if this comes from the Board as an
advisory and not a demand then he was okay with it, The vote was 3-0 in favor of accepting
and forwarding the request of the EDC to the Planning and Zoning Commission regarding
aliowed uses in MI Zoning Districts.

Discussion ret: FEMA Flood Insurance

Scot Deledda, Town Engineer, updated the Selectmen and the public as to the FEMA-
Community Rating System (CRS) Status a copy of vg,lgcil is attached to these minutes as
Exhibit “A”. Mr, Simmons stated that he appreciat “Deledda’s work. He stated that as
he reads Mr. Deledda’s memo it states that there ‘emaining properties which have been
reviewed and will require varying degrees of;; & Mr. Simmons stated that in the
closing statement it says the town staff will:Gontinue to § rith 4 other property owners as
soon as the property owners are allow € stated that there:were 8 and he gathers that 4
still remain out of consideration thateouiliave not been able to* 9 unicate and work with

Commission to ufer being the applicant to amend the zoning regulations to allow Micro
Breweries and Brewpubs and read a memo which is attached to these minutes as Exhibit “B”,
A motion was made by Mr. Simmons, seconded by Mr, Spellman and voted unanimously to
consider an action regarding the EDC letter submitted by Chairman White. A motion was
made by Mr. Simmons and seconded by Mr. Spellman to send a letter to the Planning and
Zoning Commission recommending that they consider acting as an applicant and consider the
zoning text amendment proposed by the EDC without prejudice. Discussion: Mr. Blunt
White stated that they would like to modify the correspondence because it doesn’t include
any reference to Cottrell Brewing and the conflict that exists within the M-1, The vote was 3-
0 in favor of sending a letter.




Discussion re: Ombudsman
This matter was tabled.
{7) Comments from the Public

Ms. Celeste DiCesare stated that at the debate about two weeks ago Mr. Crouse mentioned
about thirty minutes into the meeting “by the end of this month we will bave a Director of
Planning”. Mr. Crouse stated that he didn’t visnalize Florida, Arizona, Georgia and
Michigan. He stated that we had 24 applicants and it’s down fo 15. Mr. Crouse stated that
airfares as they are we couldn’t demand that they buy their tickets right away. He stated that
we are in the process of 15 questionnaires coming back. Mr. Crouse stated that there is a new
timetable out. He stated that he was not visualizing the gitfare as being a problem. Mr. Crouse
also stated that we have several local people who arg Eﬂ candidates and in the end to be

transparent and do due diligence if one of these pﬁg? '

quality we bave to interview them. Mrs. Cyntlga,@g “”’"ééi'e tated that on the ﬂood insurance

1ssue she appreclates all of the work being:do

to have a revised elevation certificate dan Mrs. D1Cc§are stated WQ Pthat in addition to the
loss of the discount in her current sltuai;léil tl;;g;t wgé :t‘?ﬁnanclal burder %gr her, She also
ﬂ%,g final 4 could%"“ idifig far more expensive renovations or
. et thelr pra o 'es mcomphance Mrs, DiCesare stated

the loss of the flood plain manager is
yas conl %emiad which is why we are in the
away with FEMA. Mrs. DiCesare
den on these property owners who may or may
an unfair situation that you are putting these tax

p.m.

Kristine Bell
Recording Secretary




EXHIBIT "a"

FEMA - Community Rating Sy'stem {CRS)

Status
By: Scot Deledda, P.E.
October 28, 2015

Summary:

Met with FEMA representative, August 2015, to discuss 8 properties that required
additional information to confirm compliance with flood hazard regulations,

2ofthe8 identified properties were quickly checked off of the list due to revisions in
the most current effective flood maps thereby locating the structures outside of the
100yr flood hazard area. This rendered them exempt from minimum flood hazard

regufations.

1 of the remaining 6 structures required a minor modification to existing flood vents as
a result of a retrofit discovered during a recent inspection. This property Is awaiting a
final inspection hy the building official and is expected to be checked off of the list.

2 of the 5 remaining properties lacked finished construction Elevation Certificates (EC).
Both structures were permitted by the building department and zoning office, however
did not submit a final elevation certificate upon final completion of the project. The EC
is a final document which certifies and summarizes general compliance with SFHA

regulations.

Of the 2 above referenced properties lacking EC's:

o 1 property owner has provided an EC and the town is working with the owner to
both review the EC and arrange for a final inspection with the building official.
This data will be sent to FEMA as soon as it is confirmed.

o The second property stifl has not provided the town with a final EC despite
multiple attempts by phone and one certified letter requesting the information.
The owner has stated the document is in progress.

Final results of the EC’s and Inspections will dictate if any physical modifications
will be necessary to structures, :

¢ There are 3 remaining properties which have been reviewed and will require varying

degrees of modifications to the structure including: flood venting, utifity elevations,
basement elevations, etc. to bring them into compliance with applicable regulations.
o The town has sent certified mall to all three property owners to notify them and
has been setting up individual meetings with the property owners. At this time
one meeting has been completed. One meeting is scheduled for next week. The




[ast owner has been reached by phone and is willing to let the town conduct
further necessary Inspections.
o The town is In hopes that they will work with individual property owners to |
define the most cost effective approach to bringing the structures into
conformance.
« No physical modifications to any of the structures have been made at this time.

Closing Statement:

The town has been working to identify, summarize and report back to FEMA the status of each

property. All property owners have been notified by phone and mail. The town currently has 2
propertles cleared and Is close to having two additional properties checked off, Town staff will

continue to work with the other 4 property owners as soon as the property owners will allow.

Status of reinstatement will depend on cooperation by the property owners and ultimately
timing of corrective measures. The town has been continually following up with ownersin an
effort to keep things moving. We are also seeking support from an autside consuitant for on
call services related coordination of and oversight of modifications to ensure the most cost
effective solutions to the property owners.




EXHIBIT "B"

BOS meeting October 28, 2015. EDC Introduction by Blunt White

Selectmen, you are in receipt of EDC’s correspondence. Prior to introducing Drew Rodgers, a
longtime Cottrell Brewing employee and Brewing Manager, and Charlie Buffum the owner of
Cottrell Brewery, do you have any questions about EDC'’s correspondence?

Drew Radgers is seeking to open a Micro Brewery in Mystic at 40 Washington Street. it's one of
the former Mystic Lumber sheds. The location has been vacant for over 5 years.

Before the State will consider Drew Rodger’s Micro Brewery license application there myst a
signed lease. Drew’s constraint to entering Into a lease Is that Micro Breweries are not allowed
at 40 Washington Street. In fact they are not allowed anywhere in Stonington. A change to
our Zoning Reguiations Is needed if this opportunity is to progress.

Drew could apply to PZC in his own name to amend Stonington’s Zoning Regulations for the
location in Mystic. However the course of action recommended by EDC is to amend our Zoning
Regulations to allow Micro Breweries in_both Mystic and downtown Pawcatuck. The track
record of Micro Breweries is breathing life into older vacant buildings, something that is needed

in both Mystic and Pawcatuck.

We're familiar with the success and growth of Jocal Micro Breweries such as Cottrell and
Beer'd. Consider that Beer'd is subject to the Borough’s zoning regulations which allow the sale
of beer for consumption on premises. There s a Brewery in the Town of Stonington, Cottrell
Brewery, but Stonington’s Zoning Regulations do not allow Cottrell to sell beer for consumption
on premises. At Cottrell consumption on site is limited to only free tasting.

State law permits Micro Breweries like Cottrell to seli beer for consumption on premises,
Stonington’s Zoning Regulations are therefore more restrictive and conflict with the State’s

regulations.

Tonight EDC asks the Board of Selectmen to approve a motion recommending that a letter be
sent PZC to asking them to “consider acting as the Applicant” and to “act without delay” on
amending Stanington’s Zoning Regulations to: (1} Allow Micro Breweries and Brewpubs in both
Mystic and Pawcatuck in LS-5 and DB-5 zones as proposed by EDC in their correspondence '
dated October 25, 2015; and {2) to amend the current definition of Brewery in the M-1 zpne so
that Cottrell Brewery can sell beer for consumption on premises. You would not be endarsing
PZC approval, only asking that PZC promptly consider the Brewery questions,

EDC and Drew will be presenting to PZC on November 4 where they will ask PZC to consider
being the applicant to change its Zoning Regulations.

Are they any questions? Drew and Charlie you have the floor.




